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ADVISORY COUNCIL ON SCHOOL FACILITIES AND CAPITAL PROGRAMS (FAC) 
MEETING MINUTES 

April 4, 2022 – 6:30 PM 
Wakefield High School - Library 

 

In Attendance:  Heather Carkuff Joson, Jeff Chambers, Rosa Cheney (Chair), Michael DePalma, 
Mike Freda, John Giambalvo, David Goodman, Renee Harber, Cynthia Hilton, Sally Hoekstra, 
Rebecca Hunter (Vice Chair), Lois Koontz, Steven Leutner, Cathy Lin, Kelley Litzner, Greg Lloyd, 
Adam Rasmussen, Stacy Snyder and Lisa Stengle 

1. Minutes: Approved for February & March 2022. 
 

2. Public Comment:  No public comment. 
 

3. School Bell Times Study Project Update:   
- Data gathered on school bell studies to determine a variety of metrics. 
- Last bell study was in 1993, 20,000 students, 19 schools. 
- Now in 2022, there are 27,000 students and 40+ schools. 
- Challenge: working to gather data to standardize and reduce bell schedules to fewer 
times. Three was the goal, but likely won’t meet it.  
- Working on 30 min. ride time for neighborhood schools and 60 min. for County-wide 
schools. Working to limit dependence on cabs and charter buses. 
- Arlington Middle Schools lowest time in class in VA (6 hours, 37 min.), with Elementary 
(6:41) and High School (6:43). 
- Technical Advisory Team met throughout the month of March. Conducted the Survey 
for last two weeks of March. Have begun compiling data and beginning to present to 
stakeholders. 
- No findings to share yet prior to sharing results with the Board. 
- Question on use of private transportation for choice schools: use of red top cabs and 
other private transportation. Request for the budget related to this private 
transportation and justification for why the County is footing the bill for choice student 
transportation. 
- Question on time in school. Answer was that time is calculated based on “seat” hours 
with lunch and travel deducted from full day. 
- Statement: don’t assume that other school systems are accounting for their bell times 
in the same way – or with the same standard – being used by Arlington. 
- Did the study discuss adding hours to the day or days to the year? A: No. 
- Question: how much is bus route efficiency factored into this decision and how much 
will bus schedules be a factor? A: 161 bus runs, 152 drivers, so 9 require doubling-up on 
bus drivers. Next year, budgeted for 195 drivers, but that isn’t needed…need 170 bus 
drivers, which should be a cost-savings in the current budget. 
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- What is the planning for bus routes? Can seem random at times. A: Yes, bus routes are 
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Transportation Committee: No updates. 
 

5. Career Center Update:   
- Update: BLPC meeting occurred a week ago. At last meeting, BLPC were told to stay 

on focus with the task at hand, including bounds of Ed Specs, budget, etc. Had an 
overall pole for the site on several questions. In general, there was a lot of 
dissension against the project in terms of the site use and future site use. Dissension 
wasn’t necessarily about Ed Specs (full auditorium vs. “black box”), but definitely 
people thinking they were promised something that isn’t happening. Biggest 
contention is that the other two buildings aren’t being discussed (presumably the 
old Career Center and MPSA), and they don’t think they can give their best advice 
without knowing what happens to these buildings. Rosa – as the FAC rep. – noted 
that a wholistic view of the career center campus should be considered. Sticking 
with the charge/task at hand, and sticking with the bounds, the majority of folks on 
BLPC were in agreement with the design proposed for this site, given the charge. 

- Statement of another FAC member: noted that there were technical difficulties with 
vote tallying, so were unable to tell that evening what the votes were like. Staff 
member: were able to synthesize data from meeting polls and online / day after 
polls. Total of 18 votes and will be able to show results. Generally speaking, there’s 
agreement on the current site plan. FY23-32 CIP will cover the new Career Center. 
The FY25-34 CIP will cover the remainder of the campus. 

- Biggest difference in the Board’s vote might be with the number of final seats on the 
campus. 

- Member statement: this is a $200M project that doesn’t account for the rest of the 
campus. Haven’t spoken about the Library, MPSA, or the Career Center. Thinks the 
site needs to be improved, but he’s not confident that the due diligence hasn’t been 
done to improve the other building. When this project started, there was a lot of 
pressure to get hundreds of new seats in the Center based on the updated 
enrollment centers. 

- Member statement: important for the FAC to say “something”. Whatever that may 
be, it’s important to say something and give the position of the FAC. Member thinks 
leaving the Career Center empty without a plan is not a great idea. Cost to renovate 
MPSA or the Career Center isn’t even part of the decision process. Argument that 
there needs to be more CTE options, and this is the only opportunity that we have to 
grow and accommodate a global revolution and the need for CTE classes.  

- FAC Chair statement: the last BLPC did account for a variety of costs and scenarios, 
which factored into the current BLPC. 

- John Chambers: Also, two factors from this year are the current inflationary scenario 
and ability to not interrupt children’s learning. The Option 4 plan delivers the 
finished school in the shortest amount of time without interrupting student learning. 
Overall, capacity was explored and an estimate was made around how many 
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students could be accommodated. This plan creates “a lot” more CTE spaces, and 
the spaces themselves are designed to be flexible for CTE programs that can flex to 
other uses at need. 

- Member statement: there are still unanswered questions and a lack of data. 
Arlington Tech was designed to offload spaces, which pressure doesn’t seem to be 
as relevant at this point.  

- JFAC Liaison rep. statement: believes our investments should be needs-driven. 
Ab




